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Message:
Madam Chairwoman and distinguished members of the Senate Special Committee on Redistricting,

My name is Mark Keough and I am the County Judge of Montgomery County, Texas. 

Under consideration today is SB 6, which addresses the composition of districts for the U.S.
House of Representatives within Texas.  I write today to oppose SB 6 as it relates to
Congressional District 8 and Congressional District 2.  Montgomery County Commissioners Court
unanimously adopted a resolution opposing the current proposal as well and I urge the members
of this committee to reconsider the composition of CD8 and CD2. 

Current maps drawn by this committee would split Montgomery County up into two Congressional
Districts and seriously divide our county and communities of interest within Montgomery
County.  Under current district lines Montgomery County is wholly contained within CD 8 and
makes up the majority of CD 8's population.  As is proposed, the splitting of Montgomery
County into two CD's dilutes our majority share within our Congressional District and
combines us with communities that are not aligned with the same values and interest as are
the Citizens of Montgomery County.

Considering the ideal population of a congressional district which is 766,987 persons,
Montgomery County population growth over the last ten years warrants Montgomery County
staying wholly contained within one congressional district and maintaining our majority share
of the district as we currently have today. Montgomery County currently has a population of
620, 443 persons and we are more rural to urban than urban itself. 

Its imperative that the citizens of Montgomery County not be disenfranchised by diluting our
conservative votes with that of Harris County voters and I humbly ask the members to consider
restoring Montgomery County to one congressional district as the majority share and align the
remainder of the district with the rural neighboring contiguous counties of San Jacinto and
Walker. 

I appreciate this committees work and dedication to the citizens of Texas and thank you for
your time and consideration of my request on behalf of the Commissioners Court of Montgomery
County and the six hundred plus thousand we represent.
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